Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
January 28, 2010
Members present were: Lori O’Hare, Barb Scott, Glen Scott, Janeen Igou, Pam Scott, Jack Busher, Jim Hatley, and Monique Mullis.  
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm.
The minutes from the last meeting (November 2009) were reviewed and approved by a unanimous vote. 
Reports
Treasurer’s Report:   Our current spending balance is $4,233.31 in the 1st Bank account.   We still have the $5000+ in the CD.  The El Pomar funds were used to finance the printing of the Junior Ranger’s books.   A request has been made by the Park to fund the $250 dues to the Colorado Springs Convention and Visitor’s Bureau.  This was approved unanimously.  Treasurer’s report as submitted by Barb Scott was accepted unanimously.  Thanks to Janeen, the Friends now have state and city tax exemption certificates.  Glen will have them accessible electronically for when they are needed.
Programs/Finance:  No news.    
Membership:  One member renewal and the end of the year gift from the Kerns family.  Renewal postcards need to go out.  Lori will work on that.
Communications:  Jack will post the open house on the website.    
Volunteer Update:  Jack and Brian are getting together to set up a schedule for trail days this spring/summer.  The new prospective volunteer open house is schedule for Feb. 20.  
Old Business
Junior Ranger:  Pat, Janeen and Park staff  are looking at a Junior Ranger program kick off.  They are also looking at ways to control how the books go out and how to get donations to be used towards the next printing.  More to come.  
Park Manager Update
Monique explained the situation with the mural in the Camper Services building and the anonymous $10,000 grant that was given to the Friends to pay for the completion of the mural.
 January 9, was the road race involving 614 runners at the park sponsored by the Pikes Peak Roadrunners.  $2000 in revenue was made from that event.  The park now has 4 major events a year.  The bike race is coming back July 9 – 11.  
 State Parks are facing a $2.1 million budget cut this next year.  More furlough days.  Don’t know what else will be cut yet.
The campground is booked through July 4th already.  Rich’s position is to be filled by the end of February.  Pine Oaks road is being realigned sooner than was planned.  The archery range is back on the table for discussion.  The park will meet with the people who live on Pine Oaks Rd. to discuss access from that end of the park.  

Top of the Mountain news:  The biological assessment and Mexican Spotted Owl issues are being addressed right now.
Brian Bond is on medical leave until the end of February.  

New business

A request has been made for the Friends to fund a gift for Rich’s going away party.  $250 for a brand and leather bound book full of Park memorabilia was voted on and approved unanimously.  The event is January 30. 
Glen presented a draft form of a 2010 Program Budget Review for us to look over and discuss at next month’s meeting.  
Janeen is organizing the Valentine Program for February 13 to be run by volunteers.  She has requested $150 for a donation to the Pueblo Raptor Center since they are bringing birds, doing programs and staying for the entire event.  $50 additionally was requested for supplies and materials.  A motion was made to approve the requests and the motion was approved unanimously.  She also reminded us that she can always use wood for tree cookies.

Motion was made to adjourn.  Motion approved unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 6:40 pm.  Next meeting will be February 19, 2010 at 5:30 pm.  
Respectfully submitted, 

Lori O’Hare

